
What is the vision screening programme?
During the academic year, 2nd September 2024 to 31st August 2025, all
children in reception will be offered routine vision screening in school. 

If your child requires a further vision assessment, following their screening
in school, they may be referred to the Children’s Community Optometry
Service or to the hospital orthoptist for more detailed testing. 

The Children’s Community Optometry service is completely free and is
delivered by local opticians. Your child will be referred to a local optician
via Primary Eyecare Services who operate the Children’s Community
Optometry Service. Primary Eyecare Services will contact you via letter
with a choice of local opticians who can provide the follow on service.
Please look out for this letter arriving and make the choice of local optician
as soon as you can. This letter will include a code that you will need to give
to the optician when you book.  We will share these results with your
child’s teacher to ensure they are given all the necessary support within
the classroom. 

If your child is referred to the hospital orthoptist, we will send you a letter
to inform you, and your child will receive an appointment directly from the
hospital service.

Vision Screening
Information from the Growing Healthy County Durham 0-25

Family Health Service regarding vision screening. 



If you are happy for your child to have their vision checked, you
do not need to do anything. Children will not be made to take

part on the day if they do not want to.

If we do not hear from you within 2 weeks of this letter being sent,
your child will be included within the vision screening programme.  

We would hope that all children would take part in their health
screening but if you do not wish your child to take part in any aspect

of the screening offered please contact your child health department
in writing at: 

Child Health Department, Chester-le-street Community Hospital,
Front street, Chester-le-street, DH3 3AT 

or email cdda-tr.childhealthinformation@nhs.net

Please ensure you include your child’s name, date of birth and
address in any correspondence. 

hdftchildrenshealthservice.co.uk

 03000 263 538 (9am-5pm, Mon- Fri)

Download our interactive Growing Healthy 0-19 app

https://hdftchildrenshealthservice.co.uk/ourservice/growing-healthy-0-25-durham/

